

Indian Summer

Over the past few days, area residents have been enjoying the balmy days of Indian Summer. Many people have taken advantage of the near summer-like weather to get outside work finished before the inevitable onslaught of winter. The warm temperatures have, along with lower nightime temperatures, produced some very foggy mornings of late, causing some hazardous driving conditions in the early morning hours.

-photo by Bob Murray

Self-sacrifice the buzz-word

Dear Editor:

Big Brothers thanks everyone who helped make our recent recruitment campaign such a success. Our organization is unique in that, different from other charities, it requires quite a bit of self-sacrifice and commitment from those who volunteer to share some time with a boy from a fatherless home.

So the response we received and the actual turnout of new volunteers for our Big Brother for a Day event was really encouraging and heartwarming.

Thank you Midland and Penetanguishene. Yours very truly,

> Robert P. Main Vice-President Big Brothers

Richard Platt
Mayor

Energy



